Statement by H.E. Ambassador SO SE PYONG, 
Permanent Representative of the DPRK 
On the 2nd Cycle of UPR of the Syrian Arab Republic 
(26th session of the UPR Working Group, 31 October 2016)

Mr. President, 

My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of the Syrian Arab Republic and thanks it for the presentation of its second national report which is informative and experience sharing. 

We commend Syria for its continued exertion for the promotion and protection of human rights of the Syrian people while strenuously combating terrorism and securing peace and stability throughout the country. 

Wishing the government of Syria successes in its struggle to defend sovereignty, territorial integrity and independence, thus fully ensuring human rights of its people, my delegation recommends the following: 
1. to continue to promote dialogue with all States, on the basis of mutual respect, sovereign equality, self-determination and the right to choose their own political, economic and social system, 

2. to establish a national mechanism to monitor and assess the negative effects of unilateral coercive measures on the enjoyment of human rights of the Syrian people, 
3. to step up its efforts for the protection of children’s rights and eliminating child labour,
4. to provide appropriate assistance and rehabilitation to the victims of terrorism according to relevant national laws and within the available resources. 

Thank you.
